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On 08-17-18 at approximately 11:16 a.m., Hernando County Sheriff’s deputies, along with 
Hernando County Fire Rescue, were dispatched to 12310 Elgin Boulevard in Spring Hill after 
9-1-1 operators received a call of an infant who had just been removed from a hot car. 
 
During the 9-1-1 call, a person on scene was providing CPR to the infant. 
 
Upon arrival, deputies and fire rescue immediately began rendering aid to the infant. 
 
The infant, in critical condition, was quickly transported to Oak Hill Hospital by Hernando 
County Fire Rescue.  Deputies established a crime scene at the residence. 
 
Preliminary investigation reveals that the infant, Keyton O’Callaghan W/M DOB/11-06-2017, 
had been in the care of his mother, Cami Lee Moyer W/F DOB/07-12-1980, since last night. 
 
The infant was discovered in the car, in the driveway, by the father, Eric O’Callaghan W/M 
DOB/02-10-1986, just before the 9-1-1 call was placed this morning.  O’Callaghan performed 
CPR on the infant until fire rescue arrived and took over. 
 
Sadly, at 12:06 p.m., Keyton O’Callaghan was pronounced deceased by a physician at Oak Hill 
Hospital. 
 
It is unknown, at this time, how long little Keyton had been in the car.  Detectives are still 
working to establish a chronological timeline of events.  
 
Detectives are still in the process of interviewing Cami Lee Moyer. 
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There is no additional information available at this time.  When more details are available, we 
will update the Media Release/Media Alert. 
 
 
The Office of Sheriff: 

The Office of the Sheriff is established by the Florida Constitution. As a constitutional officer, the Sheriff has 

the exclusive authority to administer his or her agency and is responsible for preserving the peace 

throughout the entire county, carrying out the laws of the state, the orders of Florida courts, and the 

ordinances of the Board of County Commissioners. The Sheriff is the chief law enforcement and correctional 

officer of the county.  

Sheriff Al Nienhuis was initially appointed as the Sheriff of Hernando County by the Governor in January of 

2011.  He was then elected by the people of Hernando County in 2012, and remains accountable to them. 

 


